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12th March 2024 
 
Dear brothers and sisters in scouting, 
 
As we celebrate the 56th Independence Anniversary and the 32nd Anniversary of the Republic of 
Mauritius, I extend my warmest greetings to each and every one of you. 
 
This Day marks an important milestone in the history of our Motherland and highlights the 
Togetherness, Unity and Harmony that drive us to progress further “As One People, As One 
Nation”. 
 
As Scouts, we are not only witnesses to history but also active participants in shaping its course. 
Through our commitment to service, leadership, and community engagement, we uphold the 
values of duty to God and duty to my country that lie at the heart of our scouting movement. 
 
On this auspicious day, let us renew our dedication to building a brighter future for Mauritius. Let 
us strive to be a good citizen who contributes positively to our society and environment. Let us 
embrace diversity and inclusivity, fostering understanding and harmony among all members of 
our community. 
 
I encourage each of you to take this opportunity to engage in meaningful acts of service and 
reflection, embodying the spirit of scouting and the values of our Republic. 
 
Happy 56th Independence Anniversary and 32nd Anniversary of the Republic of Mauritius to you 
all! May this day be filled with joy, unity, and hope for the future. 
 
God bless you all. 
 
Yours in scouting, 
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